

Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends,

October 2025

We started September off with a special visit from supporting Pastors Matt Teis and Neal Berkey from Liberty Baptist Church in Las Vegas, NV. Liberty Baptist partnered with the Chile ministry for one of our largest gospel outreaches in 2024, providing over 380,000 gospel tracts to 16 churches in southern and northern Chile, as well as Santiago. During their visit, we were able to stop by and see seven of those churches, which is definitely the most I've ever visited in one day! In addition, Pastor Teis challenged us during a leadership workshop, encouraging us to reflect on our motivations for serving the Lord. We are grateful for the time spent with both pastors and for the way Liberty Baptist continues to invest in missions and in the ministry here in Chile.



It's been several weeks of celebrations as we commemorated Chile's independence known as the *Fiestas Patrias* at Liberty Baptist Church and alongside other missionaries, Chilean pastors, and leaders, through various get-togethers. But this *Fiestas Patrias* marked the first time I stepped foot into a Chilean elementary and high school and watched a school program with members from Joy Baptist Church in the community of Independencia. I'd never attended a school function that lasted quite that long, but I definitely walked away with more understanding of Chilean culture and music, while cheering on some Joy Baptist friends who were in the program.

From three Bible college students meeting in a small Sunday school room to a dedicated campus that now reaches even more students through asynchronous online classes, God has graciously allowed the Chile Baptist College to grow in both impact and influence, training men and women for ministry across Chile, Argentina, Colombia, Ecuador, and Peru. We're so thankful for how the Lord has raised up preachers and teachers among our graduates.



- One-Day Leadership Workshop
- Fiestas Patrias
- Offers for Liberty Baptist's Land

Prayer Requests

- Visitors from Children's Day
- Pastoral Scholarships
- Property for Liberty Baptist

As we continue striving for excellence, our teaching staff, most of whom are pastors, have committed to pursuing master's degrees to further their learning and better equip the next generation of students at the Chile Baptist College. Each pastor's church will be helping with 50% of the seminary cost, and we're praying for help with the remaining 50%. Would you consider partnering with us to support five pastors as they prepare to teach and invest in future students? For \$800, a Chilean pastor can complete one year of a master's program through an accredited Baptist seminary in the U.S. If God leads you to partner with us in this endeavor, please send your gift to: Vision Baptist Missions, PO Box 647, Dawsonville, GA 30534, Memo: Chile Church Planting - Pastoral Scholarships, or give online at visionmissions.com/project-detail/chile-church-planting-pastoral-scholarships.

As always, thank you for your faithful investment in God's work in Chile. May the Lord bless you as you continue to serve Him where He's placed you.

